American River Democrats
General Meeting Minutes
February 18, 2015
The meeting of the American River Democrats was called to order at 7:00 p.m. Wednesday, February 18, 2015 at Samurai Sushi, Rancho Cordova, California by President Barbara Leary.
Board Members Present: Barbara Leary, Betty DiRegolo, Ken Kiunke, Andrea Targos, Brandon Bell                              Absent:  LaTanjia Robinson, Debbie Martinez
A. Agenda/ Introductions:  A motion was passed to approve the agenda. Members and visitors introduced themselves. 
B. Minutes of the November and January General Meetings: A motion passed to approve the minutes for the November 2014 and January 2015 General Meetings.
C. Treasurer Report:  Betty reported that the ending balance for January 31, 2015 was $788.00
D. Communications secretary report: Ken reported that he is looking into look into putting a meeting notice in the Rancho Cordova paper- the Grapevine, in addition to other local area papers such as the Folsom Telegraph and the Gold River Messenger.
E. President’s report: Barbara reported that the next New Citizens ceremony will be Wednesday, March 25th at 9 am. Volunteers are welcome at 7:30 am to present flags and hand out flyers to new citizens, in addition to registering new voters.
F. Democratic Party of Sacramento County (DPSC) Update: Barbara attended the DPSC meeting. Barbara reported that if we reach 20 club members in one Assembly District we would we would get an additional California Democratic Party (CADEM) delegate. We would then need to add a section to the bylaws addressing how we would select that person. We do not yet have 20 club members in the same Assembly district.  
The 2015 State Democratic Convention will be in May. See the website to read the 2014 state platform-  http://www.cadem.org/resources?id=0003 and learn about submitting resolutions.
G. Online Club Survey- Brandon Bell presented the results of the online club survey.  The 18 club members who have responded so far are interested in a broad variety of issues including Health Care, Clean Energy, Identifying Democratic Candidates, Climate Change, Mental Health and Education. Most members are interested in getting together socially.  28% responded that they would be willing to host a social event.
H.  New Business – Jim Eaton discussed a multi-club organization to support clubs outside of the Sac downtown area, such as American River Democrats, Wellstone, Folsom, JFK, and Town & Country Democratic clubs. There are approximately 375,000 residents in the perimeter cities and unincorporated areas outside of Sacramento city limits. There was a multi club endorsement event in February. The March meeting will try to identify 2 or 3 things that the clubs can focus on accomplishing together, such as an effort to turn the outlying areas from Red to Blue, sharing speakers and booths at local events, or other joint ventures.
I. Video presentation– Barbara shared information she has gathered and showed a video about the Trans Pacific Partnership (TPP) and renewal of the TPA Fast Track authority. The video discussed consequences that have occurred as a result of the North American Free Trade Agreement and a discussion from former US Labor Secretary Robert Reich explaining reasons why he opposes TPP.

J. Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm
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